SELECTMEN’S MEETING
SELECTMEN’S OFFICE -
July 18, 2016 ﬁ?/

Selectmen in attendance: Christine Torno, Royce Heath and Paul Nadeau \' /

2:56 pm — Open Meeting

Sue Collins
- Asked Selectmen to sign GA vouchers for Hannaford and Market Basket.
- Told the Selectmen about a resident who called wondering if there was a noise ordinance.
- Asked the Selectmen to sign 3 sets of minutes.
2:58 pm
- Chairperson Torno made a motion to go into Executive Session pursuant to 1 MRSA § 405(6)(F)
to discuss confidential records; seconded by Selectman Nadeau, all in favor.

3:12 pm
- The Selectmen exited Executive Session.

3:13 pm

- The Selectmen gave a response to Harrison Thorp’s email request.

- Talked to Ben Thompson about using the Town laptop to do assessing. They agreed that it
would be ok for him to use and then upload the information to Sue.

- Selectman Nadeau asked Ben about the “sketch” program that Trio offers; also using a credit
through Trio. Sue will contact Trio for quotes on how much this will cost.

- Ben suggested looking at doing a revaluation of commercial and residential properties. He
suggested getting bids to do this, then putting it on the ballot and letting residents know that it
is a State requirement to do a revaluation every 10 years.

- Dana Coull asked the Selectmen where the mailing list for the Special Town Meeting mailing
came from, Chairperson Torno said she is quite certain it was taken from names on tax bills.

4:07 pm
- Selectman Nadeau made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Selectmen Heath, all in favor,



